
June 15, 2022 

Dear IPoly Students and Families, 

We are very excited to be able to welcome students to IPoly High School for the 
2022-2023 school year. In an effort to continue to maintain a safe environment for 
school staff and students, we would like to provide you with the most up to date 
information regarding practices and procedures we are putting in place to limit the 
spread of COVID-19 on our campus. All practices and procedures are in compliance 
with the recommendations in the most recent LA County Public Health Reopening 
Protocols for K-12 Schools. 

SYMPTOMS CHECK BEFORE YOUR STUDENT COMES TO SCHOOL 

All students must respond to the Daily COVID-19 Symptom Check Survey they will 
receive every morning via their school emails before leaving for school each day. Your 
student will receive a green check mark if it is ok to go to school based on the survey 
response or your student will be asked to stay home and contact their doctor if the 
student answers yes to having symptoms or being around someone diagnosed with 
Covid-19. The survey responses will be sent directly to the Covid-19 Compliance Team 
on site and all results will be confidential. The student will need to show a green 
checkmark that presents on their screen to a school official in order to enter campus. If 
you have any issues with the survey, you can send an email to the school nurse, Breanna 
Moya: moya_breanna@ipolyhighschool.org. The link to the survey can also be found 
on the IPoly High School main page if you do not receive it via email. 

CURRENT TESTING REQUIREMENTS 
 

Students that are not fully vaccinated ( Two weeks after completing your 
primary series) will be required to provide a negative covid test weekly. 
The test may be a PCR test done within the last 48 hours, or an antigen 
home test done within the last 24 hours. The student will be required to 
present a picture or screenshot of the negative test at the beginning of  the 
school week. 

RESPONSE TO A CONFIRMED CASE OF COVID-19 ON CAMPUS 

 

mailto:moya_breanna@ipolyhighschool.org


Should there be a confirmed case of COVID-19 on campus, below you will find the 
steps IPoly will take to limit the spread of COVID-19 on campus. The steps below will 
be taken immediately upon notification of school officials (faculty, staff, student, or 
visitor) testing positive for COVID-19.                                     

• There will be immediate separation of the case from the school community to self-
isolation at home or to the school’s designated isolations area, if notification occurs 
while the case is on site. 

• We will begin performing immediate contact tracing in order to identify close 
contacts to the positive case. Close Contact Definition per LA County Public 
Health : Individuals who were within 6 feet of the infected person for 15 minutes or 
more over a 24-hour period. 

• There will be immediate closure of the exposed area in order to thoroughly clean and 
disinfect the area. 

• The current LA County Guidelines do not require any students to quarantine as long 
as they are symptom free, regardless of vaccination status. 

•

o You will receive a notification letter stating that you were identified as a 
close contact and you will be given instructions based on the current LA 
County Public Health Guidelines. 

FACE COVERINGS  
 
Cloth face coverings are strongly recommended to be worn by all staff and students 
while on campus. If a student is identified as a close contact they will be required to 
wear a high protective mask for 10 days after the exposure. Extra masks will be 
available to students on campus in the case that a new one is needed. 

Sincerely,  

Breanna Moya RN, BSN, PHN 

School Nurse

Reopening 2020


